
  

 
 

BINGO RAFFLE ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
Wednesday, April 6, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. Mountain Standard Time (MST) via Conference Call 

 
Attendance: 
Advisory Board Members Present: 

Rayelle Anderson, Region 1 
Dennis Duehren, Region 5 

Idaho Lottery Staff Present: 
 Tony Pittz, Director of Lottery Security 

Tina Miller, ADA/Charitable Gaming Coordinator 
Board Members Absent: 

Russ Ludlow, Region 4 
Shane Gehring, Region 3 
Vacant, Region 2 
Vacant, Region 6 
 

Call to Order  
Rayelle Anderson called the meeting to order at 2:15 p.m. MST. 
 
Roll Call by Region 
No Quorum was established. 
 
Adjourn 
Adjourn the meeting at 3:16 p.m. MST.   
 
Once meeting was adjourned Tony Pittz gave an informal update on a few topics of interest. 
 

• Senate Bill 1272: Distilled Spirits are now legal to be involved in charitable gaming (i.e. auction, raffle, etc) 
o Will be handled the same as beer/wine other than license is free rather than the fee for beer/wine 

• Spoke about review of IDAPA rules for anything not needed or could be clearer 
• Spoke of the possibility of an in person meeting this summer. Some dates will be explored. 

 
Russ Ludlow called into the meeting long after it had been adjourned, but no business was 
discussed, and no official meeting held.  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tony Pittz, Director of Lottery Security 


